THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A WORK SESSION WITH THE JOINT COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3, 2011 AT 7:15 P.M 

PRESENT: Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede, and Jeff Gahan, President. 
ALSO PRESENT: Shane Gibson, Mayor England, Steve Bush, Matt Lorch, and Marcey Wisman
Mr. Gahan called the meeting to order 7:15 and asked Mr. Steve Bush to address the council.

Mr. Bush informed the council that the Jt. Communications Committee has met 3 or 4 times and have discussed the onetime cost of the renovations and came up with a total budget of about $1.3M. He explained that including the $200,000 from the 911 fund it was brought down to $1.1M. He stated that he has heard there are concerns with the union, but what has to be done is that the current union be dissolved and then a new union created because a new entity is being created but no one will lose their job.

Mr. Caesar stated that he thinks this is a great idea, but he was concerned about the union and is happy to hear that they can bring the union back.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the number of dispatchers and the inner workings of the dispatch center.

Mr. Coffey asked why there is a new position for a supervisor; and why not use someone from within.

Mr. Bush stated that they probably will do that but they wanted to add that in separately just in case they cannot find someone from within.
Mr. Gonder asked why the county will be the overseer of the Communications and the insurance.
Mr. Gibson explained that one reason is because the County has control of the 911 funds and the other is because the Sheriff will be over the Communications Department.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the difference between the City insurance and the County insurance.
Mr. Coffey asked for more details on construction costs. 
Mr. Gibson stated that he would get those to him.

Mr. Gonder asked for them to explain the longevity procedures. 
Mr. Bush stated that they have 4 issues that they need to take back to the committee which are insurance, longevity, construction costs, and _____________, and they will meet again and give them the answers to those questions.
Mr. Gahan stated that at the next meeting he would like for the police and fire chief to be present.

ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 
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